Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday, 

15 June 2006 

Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair 


Nick Fawcett


John Griggs


Andy Smith 

Apologies were received from Jackie Mortiboy, Bob Scarfe and Councillor Bruce Claridge

Minutes of meeting held on 18 May 2006 were approved as a correct record.

Matters arising from previous minutes

Brook School Proposed Additional Mobile

A representative from the Parish Council is to ask the School Governors if it would be possible to attend their next meeting to ascertain the situation on the proposed mobile classroom. It is unclear whether this unit is to be used for an increase in pupils or to provide more ground space for existing pupils.  

Costings for a mini bus to transport pupils to and from the school have been received. The underlying factor is the cost. However, it was hoped that this would be pursued as a decrease in cars outside the school would be of great advantage.

Spelders Hill – grass verge

Proposals to install posts on the grass verge and restore the pathway are yet to be received from KCC Highways.

Playground – barking replenishment

Delivery of the barking is to be arranged and a working party will then proceed in laying the material to meet standards.

Community Service Offenders – supervised workgroups

The Community Service Officer will be contacted with regard to work needed on clearing the bank by the museum. This will help the water going into the stream and deter flooding. 

Imperial College, Wye

The chairman has been in touch with the college to arrange a meeting with the Deputy Rector. The chairman of Wye Parish Council has agreed to attend this meeting and a date is awaited from the college.

Wye College are holding another workshop on 26 June when the chairman and one other Parish Councillor will attend.

Saxonshore Website

A letter of thanks is to be written to Fiona Williams for the work involved in helping setting up this website and her subsequent updating of the system. Andy Smith will now take on the task of updating the website. 
Erection of Sign to Village Hall

KCC are looking into the costing of a sign to indicate the Village Hall. 

Nats Lane – Cars racing up the lane

Report of cars racing up the lane late at night have been observed. There has been no damage to the area and, therefore, there is nothing that can be done. It was noted that the bridleway sign is missing and this will be reported to the authorities. 
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Finances

Income and expenditure was circulated with the agenda. Cheques for signature were Lawncare £110.00, Petty Cash £25.00, Telephone £15.20. The Millennium fund of £347.16 has been put towards the cost of the new notice board (£900.00). 

White Lines 

A resident has requested white lines on the corner on Brook Road (Downs View, Kimberley and Three Ways). The bend is blind and cars coming into the village take the middle of the road and make it very dangerous for any cars coming in the opposite direction.

The chairman will write to Kent Highways with this request.

Entrance to Village Hall

John Griggs agreed to set up a working party to clear the entrance to the Village Hall of overgrown shrubs and weeds. 

Date of next meeting 

The next meeting will take place on Thursday, 20 July 2006 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.
